# Richard Long & Co

### LICENSED INSOLVENCY PRACTITIONERS

CASTLEGATE HOUSE
36 CASTLE STREET
HERTFORD
HERTS SG14 1HH
TEL: 01992 503372
FAX: 01992 503373
DX 57904 HERTFORD
email: [addressee]@richardlong.co.uk

26 September 2003

Dear

### "CHALK WOULD BE A MIRACLE"

From the children and teachers of Mara Rianda School a very big

## THANK YOU.

You will recall that the school is in the Massai Mara, Kenya and some 100 miles west of Nairobi. On 11 September 2003 my son Jamie and I left England for the school. We took with us hundreds of pens and pencils that had been kindly donated and also footballs together with a pump and tennis balls. My initial concern was that as we had excess luggage we would have to pay extra at the airport. This was not to be because through a friend we were able to take all our luggage. As an added bonus we were given emergency exit window seats and had plenty of legroom for the 8 ½ hour flight to Nairobi.

My second concern was that we would have problems with import duty at Nairobi. Again no problems as there was no-one there!

In Nairobi we visited two bookshops from whom I had ordered the school supplies and to pay for the same. Governors Camp, where we stayed, arranged for the items we had bought to be put on a lorry for the seven hour drive (longer if there has been rain) to the Massai Mara. My son and I took the easy option and took a small plane for a one hour flight.

On the day we visited the school we left for an overland journey of about one-hour with a truck following shortly behind. Upon arrival at the school we were met by Laurence Bosire, the head teacher, together with the school chairman and a local government officer as well as over 300 children and parents. As the truck was a few minutes behind us I had time to tease Laurence. I commented on the very long list he had sent me of what the school needed. I teased him that it was very difficult to choose what to buy so we had bought everything. I told him we had 50 boxes and three cases on the truck. It was a very emotional moment.

Con't/.....





### With the funds raised we delivered: -

Exercise books Pens Clocks Textbooks: -Pencils - Coloured and plain Calculators English Pencil sharpeners Files Maths Rulers Glue Science Maps & atlases Footballs Religious Education Writing paper Volley balls Geography/History Drawing paper Tennis balls Swahili Blutack Skipping ropes Teachers guides Dictionaries and more

#### And of course CHALK!

I was asked to speak to the children and parents. I told them that over 100 people in England had raised money for the school and these goods were a gift from them.

The boxes were unloaded by the children and taken to a room for unpacking and sorting. Jamie and I were then invited to a meeting with the head teacher, chairman of the school, teachers and parents. We discussed the needs of the school. It has neither electricity nor running water. A fence around the school buildings is needed to prevent the wildlife from coming too close and to provide a boundary in which flowers and plants could be grown and not eaten by the animals. I had met Naela, a young girl of about five years, who had been taken by a Hyena from nearby. She had lost most of her scalp and had suffered severe facial and skull injuries. Despite this she looked so pretty. Fortunately doctors in Nairobi have treated her. As there are a sufficient funds to pay for a fence I said we would fund the same so long as parents contributed 50KS/= (c40p) per family. I have been advised that we should encourage contributions in order that they can feel it belongs to them.

The school and indeed the local villagers rely on rainwater and when that runs out they collect water from the river which is about one mile away. I asked about the possibility of drilling for water and using a wind or hand pump. I was advised that it could be done as the water table is not too deep but the cost is prohibitive. As we discussed this, the words 'Water is Life' flashed through my mind.

We had taken with us drawings and notes from local Hertford school children and the Mara Rianda children gave me many drawings to bring back home. Written on one of the drawings was 'read Psalm 114'. The last line reads '.....changes rocks into pools of water and solid cliffs into flowing springs'. That evening at the camp I overheard a man at the next table to us say the words 'Water is Life'. It seemed to shout at me. I have arranged for a quotation for the cost of providing fresh water by means of a well or pump. It is expected to be between £5,000 and £10,000.

We returned to the school the following day and saw the pens, pencils, rulers and exercise books being handed out. In the classrooms all the pupils had brand new textbooks. The excitement of the teachers and pupils was tremendous. The schools needs are great. Further books have been ordered and Governors camp is again arranging delivery.

Con't/.....

A former colleague who is now a partner in Deloittes in Nairobi has agreed to operate a local client account so payments for supplies can be easily undertaken.

To date over £8,500 has been raised with all funds paying for the needs of the school. This includes the sponsoring of a teacher for two years which was specifically donated. As you know travel and accommodation costs have been met by me personally. Money is still coming in but if water is to be provided further funds will be needed.

Our second day was concluded by a display of local dancing by about 30 children followed by football, volleyball and skipping. We brought 10 footballs with us. Previously the teams were 150 per side as they only had one ball! Again the excitement was immense and words cannot adequately explain the joy we saw.

I enclose copies of some photographs that I took together with a letter of thanks from Laurence Bosire the head teacher.

Do please feel free to ask if you would like to know more or see the photographs. My plan is to return to the school in February/March next year.

Finally once again a very big thank you. I am sorry that this letter cannot convey the enormous excitement and pleasure that the children and staff, and indeed I, received from the gifts we delivered.

Yours sincerely

RICHARD LONG

Encs

MARA-RIANDA PRIMARY SCHOOL GOVERNORS' CAMP BOX 48217 NAROBI, KENYA [E.A] 16-9-2003. TO ALL OUR PRIENDS IN ENGLAND: On behalf of the Schools total population made of teachers, pupils, surbordinate staff, parents and of my own, I take this earliest opportunity to Say thank you /Ashante Sana (Ashe Oleng' to the Contributions. I am not able to reach each one of you due to distance but Kindly accept this prece of letter as coming from the warmly hearly, bright faces and promusing words to redouble our efforts to make learning a success. Rishard hong, how expressed about of hope that you really assisted him to punhase. His delivery to the School was good and himely Everybody is overjoyed to have abook, pen, mubber, sharpener, to use either as individuals as slasses or as the whole school. Since learning is composed of various aspects then what was bought brought and delivered will develop the Psychomotor shills, Cognitive smils as well. once again I say thank you all. your Most boringly LAWRENCE NGUBO BOSIRE Al Master.















